MHLS Director's Association Meeting of Thursday, February 5, 2015

snowdate if needed is 2/6 MHLS Auditorium: 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

AGENDA ATTACHMENT

revised 1/29/15

Action Item #2: Book Club Request Form

- **Background:** In order to acquire many copies of the same title for book clubs, there are postings on the listserv asking for libraries to check in their copy of the title to fill the hold. These listserv postings go to all libraries, and do not target just the ones that have the title.
- Issue: MHLS was asked to create a form that would improve this and help facilitate requests.
 The Book Club Request Form is now available for use. It is viewable from the topics page of midhudson.org or directly at http://midhudson.org/topics/resource-sharing-2/technology-operations/book-club-request-form/
- Recommendation: The Resource Sharing Advisory Committee recommends that staff
 use the new Book Club Request Form to ask other libraries to check in books for their
 book clubs.
- **Status:** Discussed at the 11/24/14 Resource Sharing Advisory Committee meeting; Discussed at the 1/29/15 Resource Sharing Advisory Committee meeting; Action Item at the 2/5/15 DA meeting.

Action Item #3: Required Data Entry Training

- Background: Annually about 180,000 records are added to the database by hundreds of member library staff. Even if only one in ten records has an error, that is potentially 18,000 errors.
- **Issue:** Procedures need to be followed in order to ensure that our shared database be as accurate and efficient to use as possible.
- **Recommendation:** The System Services Advisory Committee and the Resource Sharing Advisory Committee recommend that MHLS offer data entry training in 2015, and that at least one staff person from each library attend.
- **Status:** Discussed at 1/8/15 System Services Advisory Committee meeting; discussed at the 1/29 Resource Sharing Advisory Committee meeting; Action Item at the 2/5/15 DA meeting.

Action Item #4: Discontinuation of Kids Catalog

- Background: About .1% (one-tenth of one percent) of searches are done in the Kid's Catalogue.
- **Issue:** Why maintain something that is not used.
- **Recommendation:** The Resource Sharing Advisory Committee recommends the discontinuation of the Kids Catalog.
- Status: Discussed at 11/24/14 Resource Sharing Advisory Committee meeting; Action Item at 12/5/14 DA meeting; Discussed at the 1/29/15 Resource Sharing Advisory Committee meeting; Action Item at the 2/5/15 DA meeting.

New Business #1: Directors Association Bylaws Revision

- Background: Three DA Steering Committee members had terms expiring in 2015. Three
 of the five Steering Committee members serve on the System Services Advisory
 Committee as well. The Steering Committee had been meeting only once a year to elect
 a chair and secretary. The responsibility for planning programs and conducting affairs of
 the Association between meetings was being performed by the System Services
 Advisory Committee. The System Services Advisory Committee recommended that the
 Steering Committee be subsumed into the System Services Advisory Committee which
 was approved at the 10/7/14 DA meeting.
- **Issue:** The DA Bylaws need to be revised to reflect this change. In current Bylaws state the process: "Amendments to these Bylaws may be made by a majority vote at any regular meeting provided that the proposed changes shall have been submitted at an earlier regular meeting and that a copy of the proposed change is a part of the call of the meeting."
- Recommendation: The System Services Advisory Committee recommends the adoption
 of the revised Bylaws available at http://da.midhudson.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/SSAC-REVISED-bylaws-approved-3 2014-2.pdf
- Status: New Business at February meeting.